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May 15, 2006
Delaware Technical & Community College
Dover, DE

	Members
	
	

	Attended
	Deborah Brown
	American Lung Association of DE

	Attended
	Jeanne Chiquoine
	American Cancer Society

	Attended
	John D’Angelo
	Bayhealth Medical Center

	Attended
	Patricia Hoge
	American Cancer Society

	Attended
	Cathy Scott Holloway
	DE Breast Cancer Coalition

	No
	Steven S. Martin
	Center for Drug & Alcohol Studies, University of DE

	No
	The Honorable David McBride
	Delaware Senate

	No
	John Ray
	DE Department of Education

	No
	Robert Simmons
	Independent Consultant

	Attended
	A. Judson Wells
	


	Staff
	
	

	Attended
	Ferdinando “Fred” Gatto
	DE Division of Public Health

	Attended
	Lisa McKenzie
	DE Division of Public Health


	Public
	
	

	Attended
	Mike Cordrey
	Aloysius Butler & Clark (AB&C)



Announcements
John D’Angelo has become a member of the Tobacco Committee.

Legislative and Public Policy Update
A 19 cent raise in excise tax is in the Governor’s proposed budget. The American Cancer Society, American Heart Association and American Lung Association met and put together a letter regarding the excise tax that was sent to all legislators. The Plan for a Tobacco Free Delaware was also sent.  The Tobacco Committee still supports that the excise tax be raised to one dollar as stated in the plan. There were two positive articles about raising the excise tax in the News Journal. 
Mike Cordrey informed the committee that AB&C was preparing information based on National Cancer Institute zip code mapping.  The objective is to alert representatives and senators in each of Delaware’s 41 legislative districts about the specific tobacco cessation needs and colon cancer screening needs of the constituents in his or her district.  This project will consist of three pieces that will be mailed to the reps. and senators – a letter from Bill Bowser, a detailed description of each district’s tobacco cessation needs and a detailed description of each district’s colon cancer needs.  The Tobacco Committee will be copied on the letter from Bill Bowser.  The Committee also requested that the information be mailed out before the end of June.


Deb Brown spoke with the Kids Department regarding foster care children being exposed to foster care parents’ second hand smoke. A committee was formed within the Foster Care Program that consisted of smokers, non smokers and ex smokers to develop a survey to be administered to foster care parents.  Based on the results of the survey and need for foster care parents, the Kids Department feels that a total ban on tobacco use is not an option.  Several recommendations were made to educate foster care parents about secondhand smoke. 
 

Year 3 DCC Report
The draft of the DCC year three accomplishments was reviewed by the Committee.   Items to be added include the increase in calls to the Delaware Quitline because of the free nicotine replacement therapy advertising and potential that the Health Fund dollars will decrease. 

Big issues for the Tobacco Committee in FY07

-Excise tax

-MSA

-Access to Care

-Breast cancer related to smoking 


The following documents were provided at this meeting and are available on the DE Cancer Consortium website (www.delawarecancerconsortium.org):
· Smoking in Foster Homes Survey

· Foster Care Survey Results & Recommendations

Consortium Meeting
Monday, July 17, 2006
10 a.m. – 2 p.m.
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